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Dear Editor,
Some authors have presented a literature search on MEDLINE/

PUBMED to review current reports describing clinical outcomes 
or complications associated with the decompression and PTB 
(paraspinous tension band) of lumbar stenosis and degenerative 
spondylolisthesis.

In this case, we must emphasize; open laminectomies, unilateral 
approach bilateral decompression with-without using tubular 
retractors and microsurgical bilateral approaches for decompression.

The literature supports this common opinion [1-5]. But, without 
using microsurgical approaches, this surgical strategy would be lacking.

I would like to highlight some points. “Minimal access” with open 
laminectomies may not lead to case of iatrogenic spinal instability. 
Thus, additional surgical intervention for instrumentation-PTB is 
not need. Decrease in operative blood loss, length of hospital stay (1 
or 2 days) is generally observed in our patient. We did not use pre-
postoperative narcotic but only analgesics. Operative time took 1-2 
hours. There are not any patients with intraoperative CSF leakage.

Another discussion point is the question about whether the PTB 
would be necessary or not for lumbar stenosis because PTB is at a great 
cost. In addition, we can reach the same conclusion in other surgical 
methods (Minimal access” with open laminectomies or microsurgical 
decompression)

In my opinion; partial laminectomy is more applicable for the 
patients who are below 65 years. A more positive improvement was 

observed; total laminectomy is more suitable for patients above the 
age of 75 years. Nerve root decompression surgery is performed and 
in order to maintain a stable and balanced spine. In addition, our 
clinical experience shows that microsurgical unilateral approach for 
bilateral decompression of lumbar is better than open laminectomies. 
This method seemed advantageous in minimizing the procedure and 
accompanying morbidity in this elderly population [2-4].

As a conclusion, we always prefer “Minimal access” with open 
laminectomies or microsurgical decompression. 

Best Regards,
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